
 

  

 

 

 

Friday 26th May 2023 
Term 2, Week 5 
 

Beechworth Primary School is committed to the implementation of Child Safe Standards  
to promote the safety and wellbeing of all young people.  

 

______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Principal’s News  

Welcome to our week 5 Newsletter. 

We have had another busy week at BPS, but sadly we have had a large number of staff un-well and we 

have worked hard to ensure that classes have been able to run as normally as possible, but please be 

aware that this at times means stretching our staff on site and having replacement staff (when we can get 

them) who do not know our students as well as our permanent staff.  We are all doing our best to provide 

the best learning environment for our students. 
 

We continue to have a number of different illnesses traveling around the school at the moment.  We have 

several cases of gastro, colds and flu, COVID and the odd case on nits.  If your child presents as unwell in 

the morning, please err on the side of caution and keep them home.  
 

National Sorry Day 

Every year on 26 May, National Sorry Day, also 
known as the National Day of Healing, is an annual 
observance in Australia that is held to remember and 
acknowledge the mistreatment of the country's 
Indigenous peoples, particularly the forced removal of 
Indigenous children from their families, known as the 
Stolen Generations. 
 

This year our classes have worked to create a ‘sea of 
hands’ as you walk into our school as a symbol of 
community support for reconciliation, rights and 
respect. 
 

It seems appropriate that this week our Capital Works 
Garden team have started work on construction of our 
much anticipated Yarning Circle. 

 

 

Education Support Staff – Classroom - readvertised 

Sadly, we had no applicants for our Education Support person.  If you are someone (or know someone) 

who loves working with children and seeing them grow and learning we may have the job for you!  We have 

been fortunate to receive some additional funding to support students in the classroom and are currently 

seeking an Education Support person.  The position is advertised as 3 hours per day 5 days a week, but 

will more likely be 4 hours a day.  Education support training or experience would be great, but not 

essential as we can provide training. 
 

For further detail or to apply contact the school office (Samantha) or visit DET VIC Recruitment Online job 

no: 1346938 



Simultaneous Story Time 

National Simultaneous Storytime always occurs 
each year on the last Wednesday in May.  
Teachers and students all around Australia settle 
down with their books on 24 May at 11 a.m. to read 
a book simultaneously! 
 
This year’s book is Speedy Sloth, written by 
Rebecca Young and illustrated by Heath 
McKenzie.  Our students gathered together in the 
BER, where they were treated to a reading of the 
book, whilst students acted out the story.  A thank 
you to Chez for her work in making Simultaneous 
Story Time at BPS special. 
  

 

School Council OSHC Sub-Committee 
We would love to have a couple of parent representatives join our sub-committee, to share their ideas.  

 

We are looking for interested members from our school community to join our OSHC sub-committee.  The 

purpose of the sub-committee will be to monitor and support the service delivery and report back to School 

Council with updates and recommendations in relation to our BPS OSHC program.  We anticipate that the 

Sub-committee will meet once or twice a term.  The sub-committee will be convened by one of our current 

school councillors (date and time to be determined to best suit members of the sub-committee).  If you are 

interested in our OSHC Sub-committee, please contact myself via email: 

susan.mcdonald2@education.vic.gov.au  

 

SWPBS Bronze Awards 
This week at our School Assembly we presented nine 
Bronze Awards for 30 SWPBS Values tickets.   
 
Congratulations to Hazel, Archie, Kayden, Cooper, Grace, 
Elisio, Cassidy, Pros and Eadie on consistently 
demonstrating the school values and being terrific role 
models for your peers. 
 
It is terrific to see these students stepping up and 
demonstrating our school values.   
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kind Regards, 
Sue McDonald 
Principal 
susan.mcdonald2@education.vic.gov.au 
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STEM News  

 

Junior STEM 
 

This week the students in the 
junior school learnt about how 
clouds are formed and what 
happens when it rains. The 
students were able to explore 
this using a model. We created 
clouds using shaving cream in a 
water jug, then used a dropper 
to drop food dye onto the 
cloud. The students were then 
able to observe the ‘rain’ 
coming out of the cloud. This 
was a very enjoyable 
experiment for all the students.   

 

River Detectives 
 

On Thursday, 3/4P headed down to Lake Sambell to commence our River Detectives Program. River 
Detectives is a program administered by the North East Catchment Management Authority. It aims to 
connect young people to nature.  

  

The 3/4 class conducted a Water bug survey of the water around Sandy Beach. The students found a 
range of waterbugs including Fishing spiders, Water pennies, Black Fly larvae and Waterboatmen. We 
learnt that waterbugs are indicators of water quality and that certain water bugs are more sensitive to 
water quality than others. In a few weeks we will return to Lake Sambell to complete some water quality 
monitoring and another waterbug survey near the boat ramp.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

For the diary …  

Week Date Event / Activity 

TERM 2   

Week 6  

Monday 29th May  

Tuesday 30th May 

Friday 2nd June 

Reconciliation Week 

Astronomy Night at Beechworth Secondary College Oval, 6-8pm 

STEM Incursion (Gr 3-6) Space Science Centre 

Division Cross Country in Wodonga 

Week 7 Tuesday 6th June 

Friday 9th June 

2023 Prep Information Evening – 5.30pm 

BPS Junior Lions Speaking Contest (Year 3-6) 

Week 8 Monday 12th June 

Wednesday 14th June 

Kings Birthday Public Holiday 

School Council Meeting – 5.30pm 

Week 9 Monday 19th June 

Friday 23rd June 

Halve Waste Incursions F-6 

Last day for Term 2 – 2.30pm finish 

TERM 3   

Week 1 Monday 10th July First day for Term 3 

Week 6  Friday 18th August Pupil Free day – Staff Development Day 

Week 7 Friday 25th August Book Week – Book Parade & Grandparents Day 

Week 8 Tuesday 29th August 

Friday 1st September 

District Athletics (Year 3-6 only) 

Father’s Day Breakfast 

Week 10 Friday 15th September Last day for Term 3 – 2.30pm finish 

TERM 4   

 Thursday 30th November –  

Friday 1st December  

Year 3 & 4 Feathertop Chalet Adventure Camp 

 

 

Beechworth Primary School Office Hours are:  Monday – Friday 8.30 – 4.30  

• Jeanette: Mon – Thurs 8.30-11.30, Fri 8.30-3.00 

• Samantha: Mon – Fri 8.30–4.30 
 

 

TheirCare (Before & After School Care at BPS)   

• Service and Bookings: phone 0447 717 055 

• Area Manager, Rick: 0459 555 671 
 

 

 

P.O. Box 203  
Beechworth, Vic 3747 

Beechworth Primary School 
17 Junction Road 

Beechworth, Vic 3747 

 
(03) 5728 1066   

beechworth.ps@education.vic.gov.au 



 

   

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 


